WHITE WOMAN LANE SCHOOL
White Woman Lane, Sprowston, Norwich. NR6 7JA

Issue 35 Friday 23™ June 2017

Telephone: 01603 419203  Fax: 01603 424651
Email: office@whitewomanlane.norfolk.sch.uk
Website:
Twitter: @whitewomanlane
Best News ...
Dear Parents/ Carer,
The Week Ahead
Mon. 26™ - Circular Sports. Parents NOT invited to this event.
ALL CHILDREN TO COME TO SCHOOL DRESSED IN THEIR P.E. KIT
AND TO BRING WATER, A SUN HAT AND SUN CREAM
Deadline for Scholastic orders.
Dancing 3.20-4.20PM Schoot Hall
Yrs 546 Athletics Lunchtime (before second sitting)
New Intake Parents Meeting 6.30pm
Tues. 27" - Guitars am in the Library
lAthletics Clubl *see below Lunchtime (before second sitting)
¥Yr 4 Korfball Lunchtime (before second sitting)
Drums pm in the mobile
KTROO Jumping Club 3.20 - 4.20pm
Nebula Showcase
Wed. 28™ - Deadline for class/group photo orders
Guitars am in the Library
¥Yrs 3&4 Athletics Lunchtime (before second sitting)
Skillforce - The Princes Trust 4.30pm finish
Keyboard lessons pm Music Room
Woodwind lessons pm ICT Suite
Back up/rain date for circular sports.
Yr 5 Stangers Hall trip (Group 1)
Thur. 29™ - Yr 5846 Korfball Lunchtime (before second sitting)
Samba Club pm School Hall
Drums pm Mobile
Fri. 30™ - Yr 6 Natural History Museum trip

Tennis Club (Last session)

3.20 - 4.20pm

Dates for Your Diary *Change to date previously published

Mon 3 - Thurs 6 July
Wednesday 5% July

City Sports
Yr ¢ trip t0 Walsingham

Thursday 6% July ¥r 5 Serangers Hall trip (Group 2)

Wednesday 7" July Non —uniform day (see below)

Monday 10* July Sports Day (parents invited 10am — hooh)

Tuesday 21 July Back up/rain date for Sports Day

w/c Mon. 16 July Agssertive (Mentoring Meetings

Wednesday 12° July Skiliforce Award Ceremony

Fri. 2¢th July FOWWLS BBQ 6-9pm

Tues. 18" July* Upper School Performance

Thurs 20 Juty Children’s University Graduation (Details to £ollow)
Fri 22° July Ceiebration Assembly and Last day of Surmer Term

you

9

We desperately need additional volunteers for our summer
BBQ-: Please see the details below and help if You Canh. Thank




HOUSE POINTS

THE ATTENDANCE cup

Was awarded to

Buckingham (6reen) 122 Total - 85

Balmoral (Blue) 118  Total - 76 6H and 6Q
Sandringham (Yellow) 57 Total - 51 With attendance of 100%
Windsor (Red) 81 Total - 67

For the week

Congratulations to Buckingham this week. 12" - 16 June 2017

LL@ GOLDEN BOOK AWARD

Congratulations to the following pupils for providing us with ‘WOW’ moments
and for being entered into our Golden Book:
Al in 49 and Ellic Wagstaff.

T

Athletics
The Tuesday lunchtime Athletics session is for selected children only
(those who will be taking part in City Sports). Please note that thisis a
change from the previously advertised after school session due to a clash
with other events.

SEND Partnership Newsletter - Summer 2017
These are now available from our reception area or you can download a copy at:

www.norfolksendpartnershipiass.org.uk

SCHOLASTIC

This is a fantastic way to contribute to reading
resources in school,

Your child has recently been given the latest Scholastic leaflet. It is packed full of
books which would be great as reads.

How about the challenge of the ‘Bumper Holiday Read’ pack on the
back cover of the leaflet.20 books for £19.99... That's a saving of
nearly £100!

If you would like to place an order please make cheques payable to
‘SCHOLASTIC’ only. Place orders in an envelope marked Scholastic
Books and your child's name and class.
Alternatively orders can be placed online and delivered free to school by visiting:
h_ttp://clubs-school.scholastic.co.uk/white-woman-lane

Orders will close on Monday 26 June when the complete order will be placed.
Books should be with you before the end of term.,

Remember 20p in every £1 spent by you comes back to us in free books.
Thank you for all your support.
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SUMMER BBQ
Friday 14™ July 6.00 - 9.00pm
Reguest for donations

The Friends would be very grateful to-receive your donations of
wwanted wine gift bags and dean empty wine bottles with screw top
lids to-be used on one of their stally at thig year’s Sumumer BBQ!
Also-any cuddly toys and booky in good condition.

Summer BBO

Friday 14™ July 6.00 — 9.00pm

We desperately need helpers on the night of the BBQ — at the moment we only have
members of the ‘Friends’ committee who are few in number.

Unless we can enrol more parent helpers the event may not go ahead. We need help to
both set up and run the stalls e.g. tombola, Bar, BBQ.

an only offer a small amount of time on the evening pl
below.

We would really appreciate your support.

Summer BBQ

Friday 14" July 6.00 — 9,00 pm

|/'we are available to help...

...................................................................

Contact tel. no. ...




The sun is out! Please ensure that your child has a water bottle at
school each day during the warmer weather so that your child can
have regular drinks of water throughout the day to keep cool and
hydrated. Also, try and get your child into the 'Hat Habit' - q
broad brimmed hat on children is best, even better is a hat which
also has a flap down the back.

Active Kids Vouchers

Active Kids vouchers can no longer be collected from

Sainsbury's, BUT they can still be donated to our School until
30 June. Remember, every voucher counts towards brand new
sports equipment, and experiences.

Active Kids

Get the kids to look in the car, on the fridge, under the sofa and | 2o e .

in every old shopping bag for any missing vouchers!
A collection box is situated in the reception area. For more information please see:
activekids.sainsburys.co.uk

NON-UNIFORM DAY o

FRIDAY 7™ JuLy B

All children may attend school in non- uniform on Friday 7™ July REMEMBER

But a fine will need to be paid! NON'UN”T_ORM
Pupils in Years 5 and 6 will be required to donate a bottle

for the Bottle Stall Tombola at the Summer BBQ as a fine and pupils in Years 3 and 4
are asked for donations for the general Tombola Stall. If you would like to make
donations in addition to the fine payable for not wearing school uniform we would be
extremely grateful.

Haulage Traffic on White Womah [ane

Concern has been raised regarding the volume of heavy haulage vehicles passing the school at key
drop off and pick up times. This traffic is due to the Northern Distributor Road. Following contact
made with Norfolk County Council, one of our parents received the following response:

“I have established that these vehicles are carrying material being excavated from the NDR drainage
lagoons close to the new Buxton Road bridge NDR and are transporting it to the embankments being
created for bridges east of the Norwich to Sheringham railway. Unfortunately, the railway prevents
this from being hauled along the route of the NDR itself. There is no ideal route for this road traffic,
and returning empty trucks cannot turn right off the Ring Road directly into Spixworth Rd/Buxton Rd,
so have to use North Walsham Road and White Woman Lane. The concerns of parents were raised at
a meeting this morning and Balfour Beatty will be trying to minimise the use of this route during the

times when children are going to and from school, particularly in the afternoon when they are
heading home.
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TALK HOMEWORK ¢ WOW WORDS

Each week we send a Talk Homework activity and ‘Wow' Words home and we would be
very grateful for your support.

We are trying to help all our children develop excellent speaking and listening skills,
which in turn will help them with their writing. "If a child can't say a sentence then they
can't write it either!”

Please spend at least 10 minutes talking with your child about the questions below;

Talk to your families about why it is so important to be kind to others. Can you think
of things that other people have done to you to be kind? Or examples that you can
think of where you have shown kindnesds to other? What about your family members -
how have they been kind this week?

T o
KINDNES KINDNESS
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Kindness is the
phat fom.of

In Big Talk, we use ‘WOW’ Words to improve our vocabulary )
and ‘big up’ our sentences to make them more interesting
Our ‘WOW’ Word this week is;

Kindness

(kind act, good deed, act of kindness, good turn, favour, act of assistance,
service, help, aid)

Please encourage your child to use this word, in the right context, as much as
possible.

Thank you for your support in helping your child.

Q The Nebula Partnership



MIDDAY SUPERVISORY ASSISTANT VACANCY
————" =SV DURI ASSISIANI VACANCY

We are seeking to appoint a new permanent MSA (Midday
Supervisory Assistant) from September to work between
12.30pm and 1.30pm Monday — Friday.

Do you love working with children?
Would you like to join our hard-working happy team of
professionals?

Would you be able to:

* Help children to enjoy eating their lunch in our dining hall?

* Encourage children to socialise with each other?

» Play games with the children on the playground and
school field?

Enforce the school rules as appropriate?

If yes...come and see us or e-mail or phone for more details.
The school takes safeguarding seriously and the job will require
two successful references and a DBS check.

Closing date: 30" June 2017
E mail: office@whitewomanlane.norfolk.sch.uk




SAT A\A”

“"”X'STARS OF THE WEEK “~X\0

Emma Craven 3C
For being an excellent shopkeeper in our Maths shop challenge. Emma worked well with money and
used methods to find the correct change. Well donel!
Alfie Cresswell 3C
Alfie was a superstar on our Gressenhall trip. He used his knowledge of the Stone Age to answer
questions and share his ideas. His behaviour was exemplary and he worked well in a team. Wow!
Miss Chapman's Literacy Set
For becoming authors and creating wonderful stories, inspired by 'Dave's Cave'. Mrs Butler was
impressed by your efforts and enthusiasm ~ well done.
Monique Oulare 3ST
For being a superstar on our school trip to Gressenhall. Monique listened at all times, joined in every
activity brilliantly and also shared her knowledge about the Stone Age with the instructors. Well
done Moniquel
Riley Melton 3ST
For working brilliantly in the team exercises during our school trip to Gressenhall. Riley has
excellent negotiation skills and made sure everyone in his group had an opportunity to share their
ideas as well as giving his own. Keep it up Riley!
Daniel Schofield 3S
For behaving superbly and having a great attitude to learning on our Gressenhall school trip. He
showed a fantastic knowledge of the subject and asked lots of great questions. Well done!
James Butler 35
For behaving superbly and having a great attitude to learning on our Gressenhall school trip. He
showed a fantastic knowledge of the subject and asked lots of great questions. Well done!
4p
For asking insightful questions during SRE sessions
Grace Spinks 5J
For reading her play script with great enthusiasm!
Phoebe Howard 5R
For some super answers in Guided Reading this week in our masterclass on how to approach test
questions on fiction - her ideas really helped others. Keep it up Phoebe 1!
Jayden Goodall 5R
For really impressive thinking when answering questions in Guided Reading this week. He made great
predictions of unfamiliar words and has become really good at skim reading. Well done!




THE

BReCK Nebula

FOUNDATION

Online Safety Evening — The Breck Foundation

White Woman Lane School, Sprowston, Norwich
Tuesday 11 July 2017
6.30pm
With special guest speaker, Lorin LaFave

Lorin, a Teaching Assistant from Surrey, came to the nation's attention in 2014 following the murder
of her son, Breck Bednar (14), who was groomed via online gaming platforms and murdered on 17th
February 2014. Breck's story was the subject of the BBC documentary 'Murder Games: The Life and
Death of Breck Bednar' which was aired in early 2016.

Since Breck's death, Lorin has set
up the Breck Foundation to raise
awareness on internet safety. She
speaks at schools, conferences, to
parents and police and we are
delighted to welcome her to the
Nebula Partnership and hope as
many people as possible will
attend to hear her powerful and
sometimes harrowing story told
in her own words. Lorin will also
be available for questions after
her presentation.

“There’s nothing worse than thinking you could have saved your child and | didn’t.
I cannot bear for another family to go through this”.
Lorin LaFave

All parents, staff and governors from Nebula Partnership schools are invited.

This event is completely free and refreshments will also be provided.
Please note, that due to the nature of the content, this evening is for those aged 18 and over only.




